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“School? Already?” Science student Seymour Axler holds his head together while fall winds buffeted the back nine. ;

Executive undergoes upheaval

by Dragos Ruiu

Following a long series of coun-
cil debates, Lisa Doig resigned
her position as Students’ Union
V.P. Internal on June 7.

The crux of the debate was
Doig’s acceptance of a position
with Mobil Oil over the summer,
which overlapped with her duties
as V.P. Internal.
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The matter first came up at the
last Council meeting of the 87-88
school year. Paul Pallister, who
was then an Arts representative,
brought up the fact that Doig had
accepted two apparently conflic-
ting positions.

Doig assured Council that she
would not be collecting a salary
from the S.U. and would be in the
office enough to make sure the
job got done.

Wendy Olson, who was then
Clubs Commissioner, supported
Doig. She stated that she would
be willing to take on extra work
and assume some of Doig’s re-
sponsibilitics.

Then Kevin Klapstein and Wil-
liam Y ung brought forth a motion
calling for Doig’s resignation from
cither position at the May 10th
mceting of Council. The rationale
of the motion was that her office
attendance at the S.U. wasn’t
satisfactory due to her post with

This student may not have a

reason to kick up his heels
with what’s in store on p 5.

Mobil. This motion was tabled.

When the motion was raised
again on May 24, it was defeated
13 to 14. Later in that meeting,
Doig was granted a leave of
absence, and Olson was appointed
interim V.P.

During the June 7 meeting,
there was a sudden motion by
Charles Vethan, V.P. Academic,
and Chris Welsh, V.P. Finance,
calling for Doig’s removal on the
grounds of non-performance of
duty. Part of the stipulation of her
leave was that she would “learn
and experience the duties of her
office.” The removal motion stated
that “these conditions have not
been met.”

After an emotional debate, Doig
stated “this has gone on much too
long,” and distributed her resig-
nation. :

With the resignation, S.U. exec-
utive faced a choice of either
appointing an interim replacement
and holding byelections later, or
appointing a permanent replace-
ment. The executive chose to
appoint Wendy Olson as a per-
manent V.P. Internal.

“We needed someone who
knew the job by the end of sum-
mer,” said David Tupper, V.P.
External. The executive noted
that she was most qualified for
the job, as she had been performing
the duties of V.P. Internal since
the beginning of her Commissioner,
appointment.

“1 had learned all about the
position,” Olson said, "and the
choice just made sense.”

Flo Pastoor has been acting as
Clubs Commissioner to fill the
vacancy left by Olson.

Classes in chaos

by Roberta Franchuk

An error 'in the computer
registration system has resulted
in the printing of incomplete room
numbers for some classes on the
registration printout students re-
ceived, said registrar Brian Silzer.

The room listings for classes in
Tory Building, Tory Lecture
theatre, Biological Sciences,
Education, Humanities, Business
and Chemistry have been printed
without floor or wing designa-
tions. Thus, a class held in T B
105 (Tory Building) would ap-
pear as T 105.

There are several ways for
students to find the proper location
for their classes, said Silzer.

1. Most of the room assignments
are the same as those originally

assigned in the Registration Book-
let. If the class has been moved,
however, this room will not be
correct.
2. The department that offers the
course will have a list of room
assignments at the departmental
main office. _
3. The Student Access Centre in
the Administration Building will
have a complete and updated list
of classes and room assignments.
4. Lists will also be posted in the
central foyer of the affected buil-
dings.
5. Outside each room in those
buildings mentioned, a list of
classes that will be held in that
room will be posted.

The Registrar’s office apologizes
to students for the inconvenience
this may cause, said Silzer.
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Cycle thefts severe

by Kevin Law

Forty-three bicycles, most of
them expensive mountain bikes,
have been stolen from campus
bicycle racks since the begin-
ning of the year, said Ralph
Oliver, Chief Security Officer
for Campus Security.

The total value of the thefts
“probably exceeds $17,000,”
said Oliver.

All thefts have occured to
bicycles locked with cable locks
which are easily cut with a
small bolt cutter. "It’s a false
economy to buy an expensive
bike and then buy a cheap
cable lock for security,” Oliver
said. He feels a U-bolt lock is
more secure, adding “not one

bike has been stolen with a U-
bolt lock.”

Oliver also said most thefts
occured during the day in the
HUB and library area; more
than half of the stolen bikes
belonged to staff people. How-
ever, returning winter session
students should be concerned
as well.

Oliver remarked that cyclists
should take advantage of Cam-
pus Security’s Bike Registration
Program. All that is necessary
is to bring your bike to Campus
Security (Education Carpark)
where they will engrave an
identifying number in a loca-
tion separate from the serial
number.

Wendy Olson, who replaced Lisa Doig as V.P. Internal, working public
relations for Freshman Introduction Week.
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